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Quentin Moore <glmoore79@gmail.com>

Fri 10/21/2022 10:54 AM

To: Mike Campbell <Mike.Campbell@co.clay.tx.us>

| AM SUBMITTING MY RESIGNATION FROM THE CCMH BOARD OF MANAGER EFFECTIVE
IMMEDIATELY.

QUENTIN MOORE
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To whom it concerns,

It is with a heavy heart that I write this letter. It has been an honor to serve
on this CCMH Board of Managers since 2017. When then, commissioner Keen,
asked me to sit on this board, I eagerly accepted the position and responsibility that
came with it. Until recently, it has truly been an honor to serve the citizens of Clay
County, and the employees of CCMH. The events of the last couple of months
have changed that feeling, so much so, that instead of an honor, it has become a
feeling of dread and disgust. I feel we have worked very hard to revitalize a dying
hospital with the countless changes, multiple renovations, and purchase of new
equipment, including a new medicine dispenser/cabinet to help aide in better
inventory management, and less medication errors.

We had new doctors coming in that could have built up our dying ER and
bring back services that have long since been ignored; i.e. colonoscopies, oral
surgery, better care of myocardial infarctions (heart attacks), just to name a few.
We were finally going to be able to put our surgery suite back in use, other than the
couple of times a month it is now used for cataracts surgery. It broke my heart that
we were asked to resign. I could see that our hospital was finally going to grow and
prosper again; a hospital that the citizens of Clay County could once again trust to
provide them with the best care possible.

However, that is now not the case. Pettiness, jealousy, and malicious acts of
others, seems to have prevailed. I would have dearly loved to see our hospital
flourish, but I no longer see that transpiring. I was asked to sit in this seat by a man
that trusted I would fulfill the responsibilities that came with it. I can say with full
confidence that I have done so. With that being said and the recent changes, I
cannot and will not have my name be a part of the demise of this hospital. We were
once a trusted group of individuals, entrusted to make tough decisions that were in
the best interest of the hospital. Yet, now we are disrespected and mocked by
“some” of the new added board members, and commissioners of Clay County. Our
once trusted voices, and the majority of CCMH employee’s voices are only not
being heard, but completely disregarded. It is with this, that I tender my resignation
from the CCMH Board of Managers. The amount of stress this has imposed is no
longer worth the risk to my health, nor my family.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Scott, Member
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